S O U T H  W O O T T O N  P A R I S H  C O U N C I L
Minutes of a Meeting held at 7pm on Tuesday, 8th July 2014 

In the Parish Council Meeting Room, Church Lane, South Wootton
1. PRESENT: Mr I Jordan, Mr J Smallwood, Mr M Narborough, Rev D Tate, Mr A Evans, Mr B Clapham, Mr H Hofmeister, Mr R Williamson, Mr D Gerrard, Mrs T Banks, Mrs M Kirby (Assistant Clerk).  
Borough Councillor - Mrs E Nockolds
APOLOGIES: Mr D Price (Chairman), Mr D Steward-Brown, Mrs M Albinson, Mrs D Gotts, Mrs T L Cornwell (Parish Clerk) Borough Councillor Mr N Daubney and County Councillor Mr J Law

2. MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING: – 10th June 2014, with three minor amendments, these were proposed as a correct record by Mr Jordan, seconded by Mr Narborough, with all members were in favour and they were signed by the Chairman.
3. DECLARATION OF INTERESTS: – None
4. QUESTIONS FROM THE PUBLIC: – None
6. REPORTS FROM THE COMMITTEES:

Planning – 

Neighbourhood Plan: Mr Jordan confirmed that all members had received a copy of the Project Group Minutes as well as a copy of the up to date draft Neighbourhood Plan document.

Rev Tate said that he hoped the Neighbourhood Plan would be adopted by the Parish Council during the evening and explained that the Borough Council would then be contacted to arrange for the Pre-submission Health Check to be carried out.

Rev Tate explained that once the Health Check had taken place the document would then be looked at again by the Project Group and any amendments would be made ready for approval at the next Parish Council meeting on 9th September 2014.

After that point the document will be sent to the Inspector and then a Referendum would follow.
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Rev Tate confirmed that he and the other Project Group members had gone through the document at length and he felt that the document was the best it could be at the moment.

Mr Smallwood noted that the Post Office in Nursery Lane is still referred to within the document. It was said that it is unlikely that the Post Office would still be open.

Mr Jordan confirmed that the document was not set in stone and changes could still be made.

Mr Hofmeister asked if the Neighbourhood Plan would be in place and adopted by the Borough Council prior to the next change in Government.

Mr Jordan felt that the process should be completed by March or April 2015.

After further brief discussion, Rev Tate proposed that the Parish Council should adopt the draft Neighbourhood Plan document, this was seconded by Mr Evans with all members in favour.
Rev Tate wished to thank everyone who has been involved in the process, including the members of the public. He said that there had been a tremendous amount of work involved and many people had given up a great deal of their time.

Assets – No meeting held.
Finance – Mr Jordan confirmed that a meeting had been held on Thursday 3rd July 2014 and the Summary Sheet had been circulated to all members. He was pleased to report that the finances are on track for the first quarter.

Mr Jordan confirmed that the nett total is £43,359.07 against a Budget of £95,930. He said that whilst this figure seemed high, it includes approximately £11,000 for the purchase of the PV Panels, £3,500 spent on the Village Hall and £10,000 for the replacement LED lanterns.

Mr Jordan said that these payments had all been agreed by the Parish Council and confirmed that funds would be transferred from the respective accounts later in the year.

With all members happy and no questions, Mr Jordan proposed that the Parish Council accept the first Quarters accounts; this was seconded by Mr Narborough, with all members in favour.
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Planning – Mr Evans confirmed that everything was as per the minutes.

He confirmed that a meeting has been arranged for Monday 21st July 2014 at 4.30pm for members of the Planning Committee to meet with the Borough Councillors and the Chairman of the Development Control Board to discuss the Local Development Framework.

Policy – Nothing to report, the next meeting is scheduled to be held on 6th August 2014
5. REPORTS FROM THE BOROUGH AND COUNTY COUNCILLORS: 
Borough Councillor Nockolds said that the Borough Council has started consultations with the Public regarding the new Bus Station design. She said that the improvements would include a link with the Railway Station to improve journeys.

Mr Jordan said that the proposals would make a vast improvement and asked if the design had been inspired by Bus Stations in any other areas. 

Cllr Nockolds said not particularly, she confirmed that the scheme would be funded by Section 106 monies from the new Tesco and Sainsbury’s supermarkets.

Cllr Nockolds informed members that work on the Saturday Market Place renovations would commence on 15th August 2014 with help received from the Heritage Lottery Fund.

Cllr Nockolds stated that minor amendments had been made to the plans regarding paving and the repositioning of Motorcycle parking.

Cllr Nockolds said that an Ameon Landscape Artist had produced displays at South Clough Lane, near to the Majestic Cinema and outside Debenhams in the High Street. She said the opening of the projects would be held on Saturday 19th July 2014 with a light show. She said that some French people would be coming over for the event. 

In addition it is hoped that lights will project something of interest onto The Minster at Christmas time. 
Mrs Banks enquired about the Tuesday Market Place, it was said that Prezzo’s have taken advantage of the outside area. It was asked if other restaurants may do the same.
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Cllr Nockolds said that both Nando’s and the Dukes Head Hotel have had talks with the Borough Council. It was explained that the area outside the Dukes Head Hotel is still part of Norfolk County Council’s Highways and the access is required for Emergency vehicles.

Cllr Nockolds said it is hoped that the Tuesday Market Place will hold Special Markets in the future. 

Cllr Nockolds informed members that the Borough Council is currently considering three designs of seating for the area.

Mr Narborough commented that on occasions he has seen a Private Security Officer speeding through the Town on a mobility vehicle. He thought that the man could be a Parking Enforcement Officer.

Cllr Nockolds said that she had also seen the individual and said that she would email Abbie Panks, the manager of the Vancouver Quarter to find out his role.

Members spoke regarding the Vancouver Quarter and said that the area looked quite seedy and was not a good advertisement for Kings Lynn. It was said that two stalls have been set up, one selling cigarette replacement products and the other for buying gold.

Concerns were also raised regarding a new coffee shop in the High Street which has chairs and tables which encroach into the walkways. It was said that there is also an increasing number of beggars and buskers in the Town. 

Cllr Nockolds said that she would make enquiries regarding the matter and see if there were procedures to move these people on.

(Clerks Note: Costa have planning consent for tables and chairs within their curtilage, if the chairs are moved by their customers then it is the responsibility of the premises management to ensure they remain within the agreed area. Again if customers have a pet on a lead and it stretches out into the street, as rare an occurrence this is, it is down to the customer to control their pet and the premises management to control the space.     

In relation to beggars, there is a difference between Beggars and ‘Big Issue’ sellers.   

Big Issues sellers are exempt from requiring a Street Trading License as they sell ’periodicals’ , however if they cause an obstruction on the highway it is the responsibility of the Police to move them on as the Borough Council has no powers to do so. All Big Issue vendors have to abide by a code of conduct that the Big Issue operates themselves.
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If Street Beggars are causing problems, then again the Borough Council has no powers or legal tools for regulation and enforcement to stop them coming into the town centre. It is the Police who would deal with the problem, as they have the enforcement tools including  removing anything obstructing the highway,  designated drinking zones, section 27 town centre removal orders  and ASBOs. 

Finally, concerns were raised regarding information given in the recent SNAP (Safer Neighbourhood Action Panel) meeting. It was said that information provided regarding zig zag lines had been incorrect and misleading.

A discussion took place regarding the lack of Police cover in South Wootton. It was said that the Police had not been seen for some time.

Mrs Kirby stated that an Ice Cream Van has been parking dangerously at the Junior School at home times. She said that both Residents and Parents have reported the problem and many feel that this is an accident waiting to happen.

Mrs Kirby confirmed that she has requested the Police to come and look at the situation.  
The next SNAP meeting is scheduled for Monday 21st July 2014 at 7pm in the Parish Council Meeting Room.
Borough Councilor Daubney:  No Report 
County Councillor Law:  No Report 

7. REPORTS FROM OTHER COMMITTEES:

Infant School – See attached 

Junior School – Mr Smallwood said that no Governors Meetings had been held. He confirmed that the Year 6 SATs had been completed and that they would be assessed externally.

Mr Smallwood said that the results are still awaited; he hoped that the results would live up to expectations. 

Mr Clapham noted that a number of Staff at the Junior School are leaving. He asked if Mr Smallwood knew the reasons why.

Mr Smallwood said that he is not on the Staffing Committee; however felt that the head teacher, Mr Rice had firm ideas where he would like the school to go.
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Wootton Park – Mr Narborough informed members that the next Wootton Park meeting is scheduled for 23rd July 2014.

South Wootton in Bloom – In the absence of Mrs Gotts, Mrs Banks informed members that the Village Fete had been successful. She said that many favourable comments had been received regarding the work of the South Wootton in Bloom Team.

It was said that the Open Gardens event had seen a lot of visitors; again positive feedback had been received.

Mrs Banks said that all the work has now been done ready for the Anglia in Bloom judges to visit the Parish on the morning of 16th July 2014.

Mrs Banks said that members would be informed what money was raised from the recent events in due course.

Mr Smallwood commented regarding a recent report kindly produced by Mrs Frances Schuman. He said that the report provided a list of all species of plants and butterflies which have been found in the South Wootton Cemetery Extension. 

Mrs Kirby confirmed that the South Wootton in Bloom Team have had a copy of the list. She stated that a letter thanking Mrs Schuman for her report had been sent from the Parish Council.

8. CORRESPONDENCE: – As per circulated list, plus:-.
Inshore Fisheries 

Parliamentary Report Consultation

Info

& Conservation Authority

Norfolk Wildlife Trust
Mapping in South Wootton- Request for help
   “

9. ACCOUNTS: – as per circulated list, agreed plus:-
100
Roythorne & Son
Fuel June 2014



            31.00
101
Anglian Chemicals
Village Hall Materials


            44.09
102
Mr Buntin

Refund of Village Hall Booking

            50.00
103
NWPC

Share of Grass Cutting – June 2014
          213.52

104
Lawn-Boy

Honda Generator



          496.80
105
Cavell & Lind Ltd
Mr Bird – Medical


    
          148.00


106
K & M Lighting Ltd
Maintenance – July 2014


          393.01
107
AMR Electrical 
Security Camera Repair



 48.00
108
E-On


Street Lighting Supply June 2014

          622.70

109
P H Door Services
New Roller Shutter Battery – Meeting Room     210.00
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Bank balances as at 30.6.2014
Community Account
      

  28,617.36
Stepsaver a/c
                 
           0.00
Treasury Deposit                                                           190,000.00
Total                                                                             £218,617.36
There being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at 7.55pm.

10. NEXT MEETING: 7.00pm on Tuesday, 9th September 2014, in the Parish Council Meeting Room, South Wootton.
9th September 2014                                                                                Chairman 
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